
7.6 The United States decided some years ago to close its trade consulate in Winnipeg,
and there is no one in the province representing that govemment to work with
Manitobans seeking information on trade issues from the US perspective. It would
be useful for both the United States and Mexico to arrange to have local international
trade representation of some sort to work directly with potential Canadian exporters,
importers and investors in the corridor.

Recommendation
Encourage the US Govemment to re-establish a consulate in Winnipeg, and work with
the Mexican federal govemment to establish commercial representation in the province
to promote trade links.

Infrastructure and Investment
7.7 A set of issues arose in the Task Force diçcuçsinnç concemine the need to ensure that


